2012 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the January Monthly VAB Meeting

Wednesday, January 16, 2013
2:00 PM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chairman


Cheryl L. Brown

Council Member Lori Boyer





Clerk to the Board

School Board Member Fred “Fel” Lee



School Board Member Cheryl Grymes, Excused


Heather Pelegrin

Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes

VAB Team



School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace








---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney
Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO

Keith Hall, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Dana Clark, Homestead Division Chief, PAO

Claudia Guillen, Homestead Representative

Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 2:15 PM
1. Introductions of Board and staff.  The Chair confirmed that a quorum was present.
2. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
3. Public Comments section:
· VAB #’s 57, 58 & 59 – Jean Louissaint

· VAB # 235 – Theodore Vanderels

· VAB # 260 & 261 – Robin Morris

· VAB # 361 – Kazimierz Kutylo

· VAB # 364 – Jeff Henderson on behalf of James Jackson, Trust

· VAB # 15030 & 15031 – Mr. Patel
4. Consider recommended decisions listed on the 6 page excel spreadsheet for the 2012 January 16, 2013 VAB Meeting.  Discussion about the procedures for reschedules, remands & late files etc.  Discussion was also had about the hearing notification process and a few Florida Statutes as well as the Florida Administrative Code relating to several different sections involving the process and procedures of the Value Adjustment Board.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to grant the petitioner for VAB # 235 a new hearing which overturns the “No Show” recommendation.  2nd by School Board Member Lee.  Board approved 5-0.
5. Council Member Boyer offered a motion to accept all remaining recommended decisions listed on the January 16, 2013 spreadsheet with the exception of VAB # 235.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 5-0.  
6. Discussion about the late file petitions for VAB #’s 15030 & 15031.  No motion was made.  Petitioner’s late file was not granted.
7.  William Jeter, VAB Attorney stated on the record that he checked into the qualifications of the new Board members for the 2012 VAB year and certified that they all qualify.  

8. Discussion was held relating to Special Magistrate Caleb Hollis.  On November 7, 2012, the Property Appraiser’s Attorney wrote the VAB Attorney to question the involvement of Caleb Hollis or his firm in VAB proceedings related to VAB petition # 159.  An appraisal performed by Caleb Hollis and his invoice to the petitioner raised a question of whether Caleb Hollis had violated Florida Statutes s. 194.035, which states, in part, that a Special Magistrate may not represent a person before the Board in any tax year during which he or she has served that Board as a Special Magistrate.  Caleb Hollis, his customer (the petitioner) and VAB staff all confirmed that neither Caleb Hollis, or any of his associates would be representing the petitioner before the 2012 VAB, and the Property Appraiser’s Attorney advised that she did not object to the use of the written appraisal itself.  Caleb was planning to represent a petitioner for the 2012 VAB year prior to his application and acceptance of becoming a Special Magistrate.  The Property Appraiser did not offer any objection to Caleb Hollis’ continued service as a VAB Special Magistrate.  There was nothing further discussed and no motion was made.  Caleb Hollis is qualified and will continue to be a 2012 Special Magistrate.  The VAB directed its Attorney to write to all Special Magistrates to remind them of the importance of proper disclosures and conduct.
Announce date and location of next 2012 VAB meeting:   Thursday, February 21, 2013 at 2:00 pm







          1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm.
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